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Invitation to the New Forum on Education

Zurich 4 – 6 December 2009




                                           London 16 May 2009




Dear Colleagues,

            We wish to invite you to the Next Forum on Education which will take place in Zürich, December 4-6 2009, at the Psychiatrische Universitätsklinik Zürich “Burghölzi” and which I have co-organised with Peter Wegner, President of the EPF, Mira Erlich  (Chair of  the Working Party on Education) and with our host Eva Schmid-Gloor of the Swiss Society. 


This event is open to all supervising analysts with a maximum of eighty participants. The Forum offers a place and time to share different experiences and ways of thinking among European training and supervising analysts. We have been fortunate to secure being able to work again in the Psychiatrische Universitätsklinik Zürich “Burghölzi”.

This year we will commence a new idea with the Working Party on Education also meeting within the Conference structure of the Forum. We will share an opening together on the Friday evening. Work in separate Groups during Saturday and Sunday morning. Finally the two conference groups will share a Plenary on Sunday late morning. Meals and a Conference dinner will be taken together.

In 2007, the theme was ´Different conceptions of supervision between 'teaching and analysing'. Last year we examined the topic ‘Supervision between learning technique and Developing Authenticity’.  This year the theme will be divided into two parallel tracks:

Track One:  WHY IS IT SO DIFFICULT TO DISCUSS SUPERVISION?   

Track Two:  END OF TRAINING EVALUATION PROJECT (WPE)

Participants in Track One will be divided into small groups.  Each small group will have a presenter, moderator and reporter. 

Participants in Track Two will  work with the ongoing End of Training Evaluation Project (ETEP): in each small group with a presenter will bring material from supervision or evaluation of e candidate nearing the end of training. Information about  the group work will be sent out after registration.

The Forum will begin on Friday evening with a welcoming drink and followed on Saturday morning with a plenary session that will include a short theoretical paper raising the main questions on the topic. Then we will break into  small groups for the rest of the morning and the afternoon.  On Sunday, we will begin with another small group session before attending a closing plenary for both track one and two participants together.  The Forum will finish at 1:00 p.m.

The registration fee is 85 Euros. To facilitate the administration, the registration fee will need to be paid in advance by credit card to Geber and Reusch. 

Hotel reservations may only be made through Geber+Reusch but we ask each delegate to settle their own hotel account. There will be a welcome cocktail, offered by our host and the EPF on Friday evening.  On Saturday, dinner will be organised by the local organising committee. Find attached the provisionally program. 

We need to know well in advance who is planning to come (deadline for registration is October 10th). May I ask you to write to 

Geber+Reusch at geber-reusch@t-online.de with a copy to 

Peter Wegner    wegner@t-online.de 

Eike Hinze         e.f.hinze@t-online.de   

Jonathan Sklar  jonathan@sklar.co.uk  

If you wish to attend this meeting it is only possible to attend either in Track one or Track two!

Special financial arrangements can be made for colleagues who require it.

With warm wishes,
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Jonathan Sklar

     Peter Wegner

Vice President of the EPF           President of the EPF


Mira Erlich -Ginor                         Eva Schmid-Gloor                                           

Chair WPE                                    LOC, Swiss Psychoanalytical Society
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